## The Board of Supervisors of Contra Costa County, California

In the matter of declaring the week of July 16-22, 2017, as "Probation, Pretrial, and Parole Supervision Officer's Week" in Contra Costa County

Resolution No. 2017/219

WHEREAS, Probation is an essential part of the justice system; and

WHEREAS, Probation professionals uphold the law with dignity, while recognizing the right of the public to be safeguarded from criminal activity; and

WHEREAS, Probation professionals are responsible for supervising adult and juvenile offenders in the community; and

WHEREAS, Probation professionals are trained professionals who provide services and referrals for offenders; and

WHEREAS, Probation professionals work in partnership with community agencies and groups; and

WHEREAS, Probation professionals promote prevention, intervention and advocacy; and

WHEREAS, Probation professionals provide services, support, and protection for victims; and

WHEREAS, Probation professionals advocate community and restorative justice; and

WHEREAS, Probation professionals are a true FORCE FOR POSITIVE CHANGE in their communities.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Supervisors of Contra Costa County does hereby proclaim July 16-22, 2017 as "Prbation, Pretrial, and Parole Supervision Officer's Week" on the recommendation of the County Probation Officer, Todd Billeci, and encourages all citizens to honor these Probation professionals and to recognize their achievements.

PASSED by a unanimous vote of the Board of Supervisors members present this  $18^{th}$  day of July, 2017.

FEDERAL D. GLOVER

Chair.

District V Supervisor

JOHN GIOIA

District I Supervisor

CANDACE ANDERSEN

District II Supervisor

DIANE BURGIS

District III Supervisor

KAREN MITCHOFF

District IV Supervisor

I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board of Supervisors on the date shown:

ATTESTED: July 18, 2017

DAVID TWA, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors and County Administrator

By Stephenie Wello, Deputy

